Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

February 25, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 25th day of February 2013, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright



Marvin Hendrix

ABSENT:

John Widger
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
Absent:

CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
(Jessica Farias was present to take minutes at this meeting)

Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor






1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Edith Trevino expressed concerns over security issues.  She referred to the recent incident where her Suburban was stolen and another vehicle was broken into.  She expressed concerns about Dilworth Road.
Bob McCown stated he is also worried about safety and had heard that the City was thinking of gating the community.  It was his opinion that this itself would cause a safety issue in that there would be fewer entrances for emergency vehicles to enter the city when called.
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JANUARY 28, 2013

Councilman Hendrix made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Councilman Werley seconded 
the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5)
RESOLUTION APPROVED SUPPORTING THE ADOPTION OF LEGISLATION TO 
CONSOLIDATE THE FACILITIES AND PROGRAMS OF THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS-PAN 
AMERICAN, THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT BROWNSVILLE, AND THE REGIONAL 
ACADEMIC HEALTH CENTER INTO A SINGLE INSTITUTION.

There being no objection, Councilwoman Hendrix made a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
6)
CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Report – JANUARY 2013 – Chief Garcia went over the police report for January 2013 as submitted in the agenda packet. He briefed the Council on a burglary of a building and habitation; (12) thefts and (6) arrests. 


        b. 
Municipal Court Report – JANUARY 2013  


There was no discussion on this report.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Werley 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

    7)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR JANUARY 2013 APPROVED
       
Mayor Hall explained the City’s cash flow position on the handout given to the Council and briefly 
explained the capital projects that still need to be done.  The end of year projections reflects about $225,010 
for the City and $48,141 for the Water plus the existing reserves.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
   
submitted.  

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

   8)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR JANUARY FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the investment reports for 


both the City and the Water Service for the month of January.  Staff will be looking to renew the CDs that 
are maturing in March.

Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

  9)
PURCHASE REQUESTS 

Councilman Werley made a motion to authorize the funding of up to $50,000 for the purchase of additional 
security cameras/surveillance equipment to be installed throughout the City.  Councilman Hendrix seconded 
the motion.

Councilman Hendrix made a motion to authorize the funding for the fencing of the open space located by 
the ditch on Palm Valley South. The fence will be a chain link fence with barbed wiring on the top at a cost 
of $1,000 as proposed by Hurricane Fence Company. Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.


Councilwoman Wright made a motion to authorize the funding of up to $14,000 for the installation of 
fences along the open gaps on the east and south sides of the City with the property owners’ permission.  
Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the votes and the motions as noted above carried unanimously

10)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilwoman 
Wright and seconded by Councilman Anzaldua.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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